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P(07)67M1
Main conclusions of the joint COPA and COGECA Praesidia meeting on 19 and 20 April 2007
Present: 

Ms/Messrs
PAGESSE, CASTANY, COSTE, HAWORTH, MIRANDA RELVAS, WLOYKOWSKI, LANGAUER, TODOROVA, KOLYVAS, KOLYVA, KIRIAKOU, MARINI, POLITI, REALE, ALAGIA, MASCIA, BALLARI, MIELKEN, BLACK, KENDALL, LHERMITTE, ROUSELLE, BARONS, HEMINGWAY, MACDONALD, MAGARAGGIA, HORNBORG, BRANOT, GAONA, LENDERT, TESCH, MATOUSEK, VELEBA, PUSKAROVA, SIKORA, BACZEK, SERAFIN, CONSTANDSE, MAAT, BISSELING, BENTOLILA, TIMM-GURI, VRISK, BELINGAR, KOZINC, NOSE, ANDUGAR, NARRO, SERRA, COBANO, RAMOS SILVA, KARNER, RAILIENE, GUYAU, SERRES, LEMETAYER, SOUDE, CORBALAN, TRENZADO, BROS, POFFERI, BRUNI, VAN ES, BORN, SONNLEITNER, KAMPMANN, MEMMERT, PETERSEN, BAGGE HANSEN, LAUSTSEN, DENGSØ JENSEN, JENSEN, SORENSEN, KLAAS, DEVISCH, MCGINLER, SZABO, LADOUCE, TREACY, WALSCH, BERKERY, VAN KEERBERGHEN, GAUFFIN, MORAWITZ, LIENBACHER, STEINBERGER, OLSSON, NYGAARD, GAEMELKE, BUSTRUP, PESONEN, MARINUCCI, SCHWARZBÖCK, HAWORTH, FUREY, BERKERY, TAPPER, MARTIN MORENO, LOUMA, RAMOS SILVA, IOMASZEWSKI, WIERBREKV, GUERIN, SOMVILLE, POFFERI, LEMETAYER, CASHMAN.
Friday 20 April 2007

7. Decision on the COPA/COGECA languages regime [LAN(07)01S5], [LAN(07)02S3]
The Chairman of the Working Party on Languages, Mr Eduardo BAAMONDE, presented the new proposed languages regime which stipulated that, from 2009 onwards, a working regime would be implemented in English and in other working languages (German, Spanish, French and Italian), that the general budget and the budget for the languages service would be separated and that the subscription fees of the delegations from the New Member States would remain capped at 80% in 2008.
The Polish delegation asked that it benefit from the same services as the delegations of the first group. The French delegation asked for the costs of the English language to be borne at the same level as for other languages.  
Following an exchange of views, the former Secretary General proposed a new compromise. Services in English would be financed at the same rate as those in other languages: the British delegation would contribute 55,000 euros, the Irish delegation would account for 15,000 euros, and the Danish, Swedish and Finnish delegations would contribute 10,000 euros each. The latter organisations also appealed for the solidarity of other organisations whose working language was also English. The Polish delegation proposed financing the total costs of Polish interpretation. The COPA/COGECA Secretariat undertook to analyse the cost and logistical aspects of translation services in Polish and stressed that an agreement would be established on the basis of the Polish delegation's financial commitments.   
The COPA President, Mr LEMETAYER, proposed that the Praesidia members approve the latest compromise, [LAN(07)01S6] [LAN(07)02S5], which they did.
